East 45th Ave Assessment Ride, Aug 08, 2009
The assessment ride notes were put together by knowledgeable members of the VACC Van/UBC Committee however the VACC doesn't necessarily endorse all recommendations in them. For further information, please contact Committee Chair, Lisa Slakov at lslakov@telus.net.
Tom and I rode from Nanaimo Street to Boundary Road, and identified some problems that need additional attention. We were not able to come up with too many solutions ourselves, so we should revisit this location later.

One of the main problems is that there is no real North/South arterial between Victoria Drive and Rupert Street. Nanaimo ceases to be an arterial just south of Kingsway (around 34th Ave), so the car traffic is improvising by using Earles Street (a bike route) and then continuing east on 45th Ave to Rupert, or all the way to Tyne Street which becomes an arterial south of 49th Ave. The city is accommodating this by delineating 45th as a collector street (yellow line down the middle) for a block between Joyce and Doman Streets.

A bike-permeable median at 45th and Rupert would cut down on a lot of car traffic on 45th. Further east, between Rupert and Boundary, is more problematic. There is a bus than runs along 45th between Joyce and Tyne, otherwise we could recommend another median at 45th and Tyne, which would probably solve most of the car traffic problem in the stretch between Rupert and Boundary. Failing that, how about a regular traffic light (replacing the four-way stop) with a No Left Turn rule for car traffic (bus exempted) travelling North/South?

A diverter further east at Arlington Street – where there is currently a traffic circle – might help, although there isn't really anywhere for cars to go. They'd probably just go north or south a block and then return, so that might be a waste of resources.

We need to revisit this. Tyne Street is the problem east of Rupert, and Earles Street is the problem west of Rupert. That's where all the car traffic is coming from on this bike route.

